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Objectives

Pursuant to § 17-19a-204, we analyzed the financial records and internal controls of 
Flood Control-Projects. Our purpose was to verify the accuracy and completeness of 
selected financial records and to assess compliance with certain internal controls that are 
key to good financial management. We also sought to identify areas of material risk. 

Conclusion

Flood Control - Projects' primary purpose is to monitor and report on construction 

budgets for building and repair of storm drains. No expenses were incurred, nor assets, 

such as imprest accounts, were assigned to this organization. As a result, no findings 

were reported in this key control audit (KCA).

Between 1975 and 1978, the Salt Lake County Planning Commission acted as the 

Area-Wide Water Quality managing entity. 

On February 6, 1978, with the completion of the Area-wide Water Quality Management 

Plan, Salt Lake County Government was designated the regional water quality planning 

authority by then Governor Scott M. Matheson. The primary goals outlined in the 1978 

Plan were to provide a "continuous planning process directed toward achieving the policy 

of restoring and maintaining the chemical, physical and biological integrity of the waters 

of Salt Lake County."

At this time, the Council of Governments (COG), in conjunction with the Salt Lake 

County Planning Commission, hired staff to conduct water quality planning and 

subsequently created the Water Quality and Water Pollution Department. The Water 

Quality and Water Pollution Department functioned as the primary water quality planning 

authority until 1985.

In 1985, the Salt Lake County Health Department took over this responsibility. Liability 

was again shifted in 1992 when quality planning was placed directly under the Salt Lake 

County Commission. This situation continued until 1997 when the Public Works 

Department of Salt Lake County again took on the charge of area-wide water quality 

planning.

The primary goals of the program include assessment and restoration of streams and other 

water resources in the Jordan River sub-basin, stewardship planning, and environmental 

education outreach.

Background

Scope

Our work included a formal examination of financial records related to the following key 
internal controls, to the degree applicable:
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Our examination period covered up to twelve months ending January 31, 2013.  In 
addition to reviewing financial records, we reviewed and examined current practices 
through observation.  Sampling of daily cash deposits, where applicable, was performed 
to assess compliance with Countywide policy and standard business and internal control 
practices.

· Change fund
· Petty Cash and Imprest Accounts
· Cash Receipting 
· Cash Depositing
· Credit / Debit Card 
· Capital and Controlled Assets and Software Inventory
· Financial Computer Controls
· Purchasing Card Use
· Payroll Practices


